

ASSISTED SUICIDE: FATALLY FLAWED

The Role of Physicians

"I will keep them (the sick) from harm and injustice... I will neither give a deadly drug to anybody who asked for it, nor will I make a suggestion to this effect"

The Hippocratic Oath

The Role of Healer

Physicians frequently perform procedures that harm the body with the end goal of healing it. Think of chemotherapy, open-heart surgery, or even a simple IV. They are painful, sometimes extraordinarily so, but their aim is to heal. However, with physician-assisted suicide (PAS), doctors provide patients the ability to kill themselves. This represents a fundamental shift from the role of a physician as a healer.

"Physician-assisted suicide is fundamentally incompatible with the physician's role as healer" - The American Medical Association

PAS Harms the Doctor-Patient Relationship

The doctor-patient relationship rests on trust. It is impossible to maintain trust, and therefore a healthy doctor-patient relationship, when the physicians or healthcare providers can consider intentional death as something in a patient's best interest. In this environment, patients must contemplate the possibility that their physician may recommend the administration of poison instead of medicine.

This dynamic is exacerbated for individuals with disabilities. In states where PAS is legal, individuals with disabilities can automatically qualify for PAS due to the chronic nature of their conditions – each and every time they see a doctor, the option for them to take their own life is on the table. Vulnerable patients feel this¹ acutely, given the history of healthcare abuses targeting minority and disabled populations.





PAS Relies on a Faulty Assumption

Advocates for PAS claim that all PAS legislation requires a terminal diagnosis as one of the guardrails to ensure safe and effective policy. However, doctors can misdiagnose² life expectancy, sometimes declaring patients have days to live only for them to die years later. Traditionally, medical malpractice relates to poorly administered treatments or misdiagnosis of an illness; yet with PAS3, doctors are not legally liable for misdiagnosing a patient's life expectancy. Doctors cannot be expected to predict the future, so even well-meaning professionals may understandably make errors in this life-ordeath prognosis.

PAS Exacerbates Mistrust in Institutional Medicine

Only 34% of Americans⁴ say they have a great deal of confidence in the medical system. A system designed to provide healing but repurposed to cause death exacerbates cratering public trust, particularly given the extraordinary financial incentives in funneling patients towards PAS. Canada justified its farreaching PAS regime in part through a 2017 study⁵ that estimated savings of up to \$138 million annually for their health care system. It is much more economical for the poor to be offered PAS instead of lifesaving treatment.

CASE STUDY: Canada

In 2021, Donna Duncan⁶, a resident of British Columbia, requested PAS after sustaining a concussion in a car accident that severely altered her behavior. However, when her general practitioner of 20 years refused to fulfill her request for PAS due to Donna's mental state, she went searching for a new physician who would approve her request. She was eventually approved and was killed shortly after. Donna's daughters have filed a lawsuit so that the physicians that approved their mother's PAS request will be held accountable for medical malpractice.

CASE STUDY: Oregon

In 2011 Kathryn Judson⁷, an Oregon resident, brought her severely ill husband to the doctor, optimistic that he would get the treatment he needed. However, she overheard the doctor trying to convince her husband to use PAS by using Kathryn as an excuse, saying that he wouldn't want to be an excess burden to her.

Notes

- 1. Paul Hudson, and Michelle A. Williams. "People Are Much Less Likely to Trust the Medical System If They Are from an Ethnic Minority, Have Disabilities, or Identify as LGBTQ+, According to a First-of-Its-Kind Study by Sanofi." Fortune, Fortune, 31 Jan. 2023, https://fortune.com/2023/01/31/people-trust-health-medical-system-ethnic-minority-disabilities-identify-lgbtq-study-sanofi-hudson-williams
- 2. Montague, Jules. "Why Doctors Get It Wrong about When You Will Die." *The Guardian*, Guardian News and Media, 2 June 2015, https://www.theguardian.com/lifeandstyle/2015/jun/02/doctors-predict-patient-die-prognosis-wrong
- 3. Herbert Hendin, and Kathleen Foley. Physician-Assisted Suicide in Oregon: A Medical Perspective, *Michigan Law Review*, 2008, https://repository.law.umich.edu/cgi/viewcontent.cgi?article=1374&context=mlr
- 4. Saad, Lydia. "Historically Low Faith in U.S. Institutions Continues." gallup.com, Gallup, 16 Oct. 2024, https://news.gallup.com/poll/508169/historically-low-faith-institutions-continues.aspx



- Aaron J. Trachtenberg, and Braden Manns. "Cost Analysis of Medical Assistance in Dying in Canada." Canadian Medical Association Journal, U.S. National Library of Medicine, 23 Jan. 2017, https://pmc.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5250515
- 6. Corbett, Neil. "Lower Mainland Daughters Continue Fight for Answers in Mother's Maid Death," *Maple Ridge-Pitt Meadows News*, 19 Oct. 2023, https://www.mapleridgenews.com/local-news/lower-mainland-daughters-continue-fight-for-answers-in-mothers-maid-death-5935023
- 7. Judson, Kathryn. "Assisted Suicide? 'I Was Afraid to Leave My Husband Alone Again with Doctors and Nurses." February 2011 Letters to the Editor, *Hawaii Free Press*, https://hawaiifreepress.com/Articles-Daily-News/articleType/ArticleView/articleId/3647/Febru